

REGIONAL DELEGATE REPORT: Ruben & Jade:

- Medallions and literature sales are up, and contributions are up from last year after the fiscal year ended June 31.
- In the process of audit process procedures. Same problems from last year are still affecting them. Costs to make products are going up because the cost of current paper used is going up. Might be changing material or price increases. NAWS has absorbed increases for a long time but not sure how long they can keep doing that. Have brought back some staff and are looking into bringing more back soon.
- Starting back up some communications services. The Chatsworth office is still going to be closed.
- Lawsuits have little movement.
- Legal status in California has not changed. Have not made a decision about WCNA 38.
- WSC Passed Motions: Conducted e-Poll with Conference Participants over 72 hours. You can view full motions and results on na.org/conference
- Thing to mention to areas is there will be no formal Conference in 2022. It will be a short, interim, virtual
- Conference business meeting in 2022 and then reconvening in 2023 for World Service Conference. At the meeting in 2022, we will discuss the following which will be distributed in electronic document like CAR:
 - 1. NA World Services Budget for one year – 2022-2023
 - 2. Extend the existing FIPT moratorium on inspection clauses for one year. (Acting as the trustor, the delegates present at the virtual WSC 2022, are continuing the suspension of Article 5, Section 3 of the FIPT Operational Rules, while we make a decision about the future. This suspension will expire at the close of WSC 2023.)

- 3. Adjustment of terms for WSC trusted servants. (The details of this will be provided)
- 4. Approval draft of Spiritual Principle a Day book
- As always, the RD Team is available to any area that would like our help (e.g., to plan workshops, speak
- Upcoming RD Team Regional & World Service Events:
 - CP Meeting scheduled dates for the coming year, 11-12:30 pm PST: 9 October 2021, 18 December 2021
 - Next WSZF meeting: January 27 - 30, 2021 Phoenix, AZ
 - Annual NA Days: Service Day, May 1; PR Week, first full week of June; Sponsorship Day, December 1

BOD Report: Dave N:

- The BOD met physically this month, next meeting on Oct 13, 2021.
- Reminding that the Service Office is still open for business, but please try to call in orders before coming to minimize personal contact. Support your local RSO by buying there.
- Open officer positions on the Board: Secretary (desperately needed), Asst. Treasurer, Asst. Office Manager, Alt. RSC Liaison, IT Officer and IT Director. Plus, 2 3-year pool and 3 1-year direct elect positions open. The Information Technology Officer should have experience with network administration and web design.
- The online store has converted to an online ordering system only. The store may be viewed at <https://www.scrso.org/store>. Encourage using the store, place order then you'll be notified for payment and disposition.
- The Board of Directors is looking for members to join the board who have experience in Accounting Principles, Information Technology, and E

Commerce. The clean time requirement is 5 years.

- The Board meets the 2nd Wednesday of the month at the RSO at 7:30 PM. Please have your GSRs announce this at their meetings. BOD Zoom ID: 171266486
- Remind your Area Representative to double check their orders and wait for a paid/unpaid invoice from Marty before leaving the office.
- All orders over \$750.00 need to be placed 3 business days before pick-up.
- Next meeting 2nd Wednesday of the month 7:30pm RSO office.

ACTIVITIES: Jeff:

- We only had 7 Areas attend our meeting
- We are having a New Year's Event so if you want to be of service please come to our monthly meeting.
- Next meeting Wednesday September 1, 2021 @ 7:30 pm Zoom ID#202 100 1953 password 232323

YOUTH: Matt M:

- Working on our next event.
- We don't have a Vice Chair. This is my 3rd year, and I am termed out of my position here. I will not be here next month.
- If your Area is in red you have not been to any of our meetings this year.
- Don't forget that we have a web page at www.todayna.org/youth-committee/
- Next Meeting: Fourth Saturday of the month @ 1:00pm Join Code 2021001953 password 232323

CONVENTION: Gilbert S.

- 40 days till the start of the convention on October 29th and 39 days till our speaker jam at the Westin Bonaventure. We had our final walk-thru at the hotel with some of our sub-committee chairs and the

hotel staff. We went over our program and room assignments. Everything looks good and ready to proceed.

- Masks will be required whether you are vax or not. There will be signs everywhere.
- As of last Saturday, we are at 779 registrations for the convention. Which include early bird registration from the previous year, which will be honored this year. We are at almost 200 banquet tickets sold and we will have a kid friendly haunted maze for \$5.
- The hotel is sold out of rooms. Our total room count is 742 room nights, which far exceeded our projected 420 room nights. If you know anyone that is going to cancel their room reservations, please notify Kathy or I and we will be able to transfer names on the master account, instead of it going back into the hotel and us possibly losing that room.
- Early bird registration will be available at the start of our convention for SCRCNA 43, till January 15th for \$20.
- The prices are going up with the cash registers. Almost a \$100 increase in the past few months, with the one we were going to recommend. Our recommendation is to wait until further time to purchase.
- Next Meeting is Second Wednesday @7pm via Zoom -202 100 1953 password: 232323.

CRUISE: Chuck T:

- Cruise Committee has not met as cruises are still not sailing.
- Next meeting: None scheduled

REGIONAL H&I: Shiloh F

Shiloh F.-

- Open positions: ALT SECRETARY, ACTIVITIES COORDINATOR, ACTIVITIES CO

COORDINATOR, AREA PANEL RECORDER,
LITERATURE CO COORDINATOR

- Literature report \$2048.02 Spent YTD APPROX \$500 Spent in September. No invoices at the time of the meeting
- Regional Panels= 32 PANELS. CIM panels are all in Spanish= 4 PANELS, CIW 1 panel
- Area Panel report= 132 panels
- Sharing Regional Convention slot with PR and Phonelines. 2:30-3:30 Saturday.
- Next Meeting: October 17, 2021 @10:30am

PHONE-LINES: Clyde B.

- Everything is running smoothly. We are doing great especially with the text blast
- Look for Text blast on our upcoming convention and much more.
- Next meeting: First Saturday of the month @ 2:00 pm via Zoom 496 317 0908. Password: life

PUBLIC RELATIONS: Leigh W.

- Met September 4th and had 16 addicts present on zoom. 11 areas.
- CRC (Community Relations Coordinator) La Puente Community Fair booth was successful. Parolee meetings continue to do well twice a week.
- PSA (Public Service Announcement) – Seeking ideas and voices for PSA’s. (Contact Clyde B – 213-421-5893)
- Concerning the bus bench project: The city of LA would not allow us to have the disclaimer text and still use the discounted deal. Therefore, we were presented with 4 options.
 - o 1. Remove disclaimer and get the deal 80 benches
 - o 2. Keep the disclaimer and pay retail +-\$150 a bench 20 benches
 - o 3. Scrap the entire project
 - o 4. Do the project area by area as needed paying half the offset costs

- Here is the plan right now. We are going to help fund each area that wants to have Bus Benches not to exceed \$300.00.
- Motion was made and passed to split the cost of 2 bus benches per area, if the area desires it, and the Regional PR Committee will customize the template for each Area with their number and website along with the regional number and website, but not to exceed \$300.

Next Meeting: First Saturday of each month @ 12:00 pm Zoom ID#992 0662 0344 PW: 990851

SPONSORSHIP BEHIND THE WALLS: Sterling

- What Our Committee Wants to Share:
- Send literature requests with inmate name, CDC #, and full prison address to sbtw@todayna.org
- We had Liaisons from EIE, IEF, OC, SGV & Santa Clarita
- We had no representation from BCA, SFV, GLA, Westside, SAVANA, GHA and we had no representation from other Sub-Committees.
- Our Zoom ID has changed to 2021 00 1953, same pw: 232323.
- This Tuesday the 21st, we will have a G-Suit training on the Regional Zoom ID.
- We have a backlog of 130+ Sponsees requesting sponsors!
- RCM’s- How You Can Help! WE NEED MAIL PROCESSING HELP! 1 DAY CLEAN TO SERVE @ 9AM AT Region -
- PLEASE TELL YOUR AREAS! (FLYER ATTACHED)
- PLEASE ANNOUNCE THAT WE WILL HAVE A SPONSORSHIP HELP/Q&A DAY on the last Sunday of the month @ 4pm on Regional Zoom ID for all you SBTW questions
- WE NEED LIAISONS! RCM’s, please let your areas know if they don’t have a liaison coming to the SBTW meeting that we

would greatly appreciate the support. We could especially use support from Spanish speaking, LGBTQ, IEF and GHA (as these areas were in attendance before the switch to virtual)

- WE NEED A VICE CHAIR (4 years of clean time and 1 year of regional service experience) AND ALTERNATE SECRETARY 6 months of clean time and suggested 6 months of regional service experience). WE NEED TRUSTED SERVANTS
- What We Need to Do & How We Can Help You:
- We have a question for the Convention Committee Do we have access to projector?
- Our website SBTW.TODAYNA.ORG currently has sponsor info
- Next meeting: 3rd Sunday of the Month @ 8:30 am- Zoom 202 100 1953 password: 232323 at 8:30am

WEBSITE: Ruben A.

- I finally got all the billing worked out. SFV website went down. I think that the people that don't come to this meeting regularly, and don't get trained by the people who pass down the commitment are getting glitches from not following the golden rules to WordPress. Don't abbreviate. You need to spell out Street, Boulevard and North etc. (not St., Blvd., and North) BMLT do and don't on this ... when you train new people this must be trained. Some things that tweak the websites are when the web servants create pages, not posts. Keep it simple. Pages not Posts. Having a lot of trouble with sites using posts.
- If you are having trouble, reach out and ask for help. We can explain why we do it and why we do it that way. If there is an advantage to using Post, please share it with us. If you have a reason for doing it that way, I always want to remain teachable, and open to learn WordPress information, please let us

know, otherwise, we are always here to ask for help if you need information or are stuck.

- New domain registration- we have a bunch of domains registered at a bunch of places, what he is proposing to register at domain.com for \$14.95 (go daddy 20+) transfer all domains to domain.com Consolidate, have everything in one place if possible. Currently, 4 under GoDaddy, 3 Reliable (Reliable is not re-registered.)
- Still announcing that Activities should be submitted to calendar if insurance obtained and offering guidance to Activities. Web and PI [Marshall is website] are the same up here. Ruben – note SAVANA is an outlying Area and they can email in a report [Activities] – and that way they can stay active.
Next Meeting; First Saturday at 10:00 am
GoToMeeting Access Code: 982-122-573 or call in 571-317-3112.

LGBTQ: Angel

- Approved minutes from our August meeting have been submitted to RSC.
- Next event: F.E.A.R. Ball on October 23 at the Snake Pit (8021 Rosecrans Ave, Paramount, CA 90723). Donation suggested but not required. 5pm to 6pm – Fellowshiping and Food (\$4 food ticket-Hot Dog, Nachos, and Chili) 6pm to 7:30pm – Speaker Meeting (3 speakers) 8pm to 11pm- Dance
- We would like to ask areas to donate literature for newcomers and opportunity drawing. Please provide to your area liaison or contact Jay M.
- Need volunteers to help with setup and cleanup. Recommendations for speakers can be sent to Jay M or Angel C. Ad hoc meeting is on Sundays at 12pm. ID 82557365028 PW 238207
- Reminder: The LGBTQ directory and first newsletter (NA Pride) are both on the

regional website. If meetings would like to be included in the directory let us know. The directory was just updated at the end of August, and we will continue to update on a monthly basis. Newsletter submissions can be emailed to NALGBTQNEWS@googlegroups.com

- Vice Chair Report: Guideline Review- Please remind your areas to review the guidelines that were submitted to the RSC on 08/15/21. Note: New language is in red font and language to remove is strikethrough.
- New Area Liaison – Rose G. from Greater East LA.
- New Treasurer – Rose G. from Greater East LA (Need to Affirm)
- Open Positions for Committee Liaisons- SBTW, Website, Youth, Convention, Phonelines (Clean time requirement is determined by each committee. Would need to attend both the LGBTQC and appropriate committee meetings each month.
- Our newsletter went out and can be found at NALGBTQNEWS@googlegroups.com
- Next meeting: (2nd Saturday of each month) 1-3pm Zoom ID# 202 100 1953 password: 232323

- Ending Balance: \$11,000.00
- Operating Reserve: \$11,000.00

In Loving Service: Toni K (Chair)

TREASURER: Courtney & Rick

- o Cash App and Venmo accounts are active:
- o Cash App:
- o \$RegionalServiceof NA
- o Venmo:
- o @Regional-Treasury
- o When using either, please add Area name, meeting name or committee name so that proper receipts can be given.
- Beginning Balance: \$ 18,934.91
- Total Income: \$ 5,808.96
- Expenses: 13,743.87 includes contribution to NAWS \$ 10,682.73